
 
Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen 

City of Dyersburg 
November 1, 2010 

 
 
The Board of Mayor and Aldermen met in regular session on Monday, November 1, 2010 in the 
municipal courtroom at 7 p.m. 
 
Mayor John Holden presided with all aldermen present except Aldermen Charles McCright. 
 
The meeting opened with the “Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag” followed by prayer by 
Alderman Lewis Norman. 
 
Minutes of the October 18, 2010 meeting were approved on a motion by Aldermen Williams and 
Horner. 
 
Public Hearing- Beer Permit-Dollar General Store #7250 
 
Police Chief Art Heun stated that the applicants meet all of the requirements set forth in the 
ordinance. On a motion by Aldermen Kirk and Chaney, an on premises beer permit was granted 
to Dollar General Store #7250 at 1478 US Highway 51 Bypass East with permit holder Wendell 
P. Robbins. 
 
 
Liquor Store Certificate of Compliance 
 
Police Chief Heun stated that Mr. Burton Andrew Chandler and the location of the City Liquors, 
Inc. at 2410 Lake Road Suite H meets all of the requirements set forth in City ordinances. On a 
motion by Aldermen Kirk and Dudley, the Board approved the issue of a Certificate of 
Compliance to be sent to the Tennessee Alcohol and Beverage Commission. 
 
 
Finance/ Water& Sewer Committee 
 
Finance Chairman Lewis Norman reported on the meeting of November 1, 2010. The joint 
committees had addressed an insurance claim against the City. Information about a sewer line 
backup was provided by property owners Dennis/Jenny Watts and by TML adjuster Dennis 
Dalton. After a third party investigation, TML had determined that the City had no legal 
obligation since there had been no prior notice and no overt actions by the City caused any 
damage. The Committee had asked TML to do another review of the situation. 
 
Mr. Dennis Watts thanked the Board for all of the City’s efforts and the help of all of the City 
officials. 
 
Bids 
 
The following bid was approved on a motion by Aldermen Norman and Williams: 
 
1. Department:  Solid Waste Management  

Item:  Rebuild of undercarriage of CAT D6 Dozer 
Purpose:  Normal wear item – Track rails, rollers, & sprockets 
      Normally replaced at 2,200 hours; current hours on machine is 3,116 
Budgeted:  Yes 
Notification – None, Single Source for OEM parts 
Bids:  $26,812.72   

 
Recommendation: Approve payment to Thompson Machinery, Jackson, $26,812.72. 

 
 
 
 



Reports 
 
Alderman Williams thanked James Earl Johnson and the Parks staff for all of their hard work on 
getting the LPRF grant to do work at Bruce, Okeena and Kiwanis Park. 
 
Alderman Dudley reminded everyone to roll back their clocks for daylight savings time.  
 
Alderwoman Horner urged everyone to vote on Tuesday. 
 
Alderman Moody asked that TDOT be contacted about bad pavement on the 51Bypass near the 
high school. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:09 p.m.  
 
 
 
                     
 
 
  

                  
               ___________________________ 

                                          John Holden, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
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